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 Dates  for  your  diary: 
 

Thursdays up to week 8 Gymnastics for K-2 

Mon 7 Dec Awards Ceremony 

Mon 14 Dec Yr  6 Farewell 

Tues 15 Dec Party/ Picnic Day 

Wed 16 Dec Last day for students and teachers 
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Week 6 
I have been really excited seeing the progress of students and having lots of visitors share their work, including 
these wonderful students who have shown me their writing and learning experiences. It is always terrific seeing 
the progress of our Kindergarten students, Caiden, Grace, Elle and Kruiz are our stars this week. I also had a great 
visit from Ryley sharing some writing and being positive about his learning progress. Billie-Rose shared some 
amazing creative writing. Sienna, Lila and Piper were terrific artists. Bode, Jack and Nathan were really engaged in 
their design of an ultimate restaurant. They had some great business ideas and might just be budding 
entrepreneurs. Noah and Sienna showed me their work with some Year 3 algorithms, very clever for Year 1 and 2 
students, great job. We love the efforts of all our students. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Kindergarten 2021 
We have loved meeting our Kindergarten 2021 students. Our final session of orientation was today. We hope our 
newest and youngest students are looking forward to beginning ‘Big School’ in 2021. There is an opportunity for 
families to book a time to size and order uniforms in the school hall on Nov 18 and 19. P&C personnel will be 
available to support and take orders. There have been many families take up this opportunity and make a booking 
with the school office. Please call and book a time if you have not already. 
 
Guidelines Update 
It seems that we continue to be in a more positive phase of the pandemic as restrictions within our state and 
across Australia ease somewhat. There are some updated guidelines once again. Please remember that schools 
continue to be safe and operations are in line with the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) 
and NSW Health advice. Of course, the primary piece of advice remains:  

• Students must not come to school if they are unwell. Even with very mild symptoms and not return until 
they have a negative COVID-19 test and are symptom-free 

You might like to read the current guidelines that I again refer you to at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-
19/advice-for-families 

As always, the Department of Education has worked through the updates in consultation with NSW Health. Here is 
a summary of the latest key points: 
Non-essential adults are not permitted on school grounds or at school events. Parents and carers are not allowed 
on school sites or at offsite school events held during school hours except for the following purposes only: 

• essential parent and carer meetings with teachers and/or school executives 

• parents and carers who attend a school administration building or another defined location for the 
purpose of picking up their child if they are unwell or where they have been asked to arrange for a COVID-
19 test after their child has displayed flu-like symptoms while at school. 

• parents and carers who need to be on-site for canteen and uniform shop duties or to collect or purchase 
uniforms. 

• Schools can now proceed with end of year awards ceremonies, speech, presentations and graduation 
events from 12 November. Schools must comply with the 4 square metre rule for all people participating. 
Schools will need to plan events based on the total number of people (this includes staff and students) 
who are able to be accommodated under the 4 square metre rule. Events may be held on school grounds 
or at external venues. 

We are also continuing to ask that balls, sporting equipment, bey blades and toys be kept at home and are not 
brought to school. The school continues to issue equipment for use at play time, including some recent purchases 
of additional sporting equipment that has been issued this term. Sharing of food or bringing in for sharing is also 
on hold, this includes birthday items etc. as per previous advice provided in Term 3 and October 12. 
 
Finally, lease ensure students have a water bottle each day, which they can fill up in class and in our bottle filling 
station throughout the day. The school has been supplying cups but this is a significant waste issue each day. 

 

Annual Awards Ceremonies 
You may have noticed a section on our awards ceremonies in the previous newsletter. The Department of 
Education has issued some updated guidelines as indicated above. At this stage, our ceremonies will remain 
students and staff only events on Dec 7. Students will be recognised and then photographed during the event. All 
photos of students with publishing permission will be posted to social media so that we can share this event with 
our families. Due to the number of students with some privacy concerns we are not in a position to livestream 
these ceremonies. We will record and edit out any privacy issues to hopefully enable us to share this with you also 
during that week. 
 
School Crossing 
The vast majority of people do the right thing and cross the road appropriately. There have been a few reports of 
students crossing away from the crossing. There have also been students attending Coles on the way to school. If 
you have a child in Year 5 and 6 and do not want them attending the shops before school, you might like to 
discuss this with them. Unfortunately, last week, we had a couple senior students arrive to school and then leave 
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the school grounds to go to Coles. This is a safety concern and described as ‘absconding’. Students that have 
presented at school, are not allowed to leave the school grounds. We have discussed with the relevant students 
and families.  
 
Moving or Leaving? 
If you are planning on moving from the area and your child will no longer be enrolled at CBPS for 2021, can you 
please let the office know at your earliest convenience. This can have a significant impact into our planning for 
class structures and have staffing implications. 
 
Sun Safety 
In accordance with the Department of Education Sun Safety for Students guidelines and the Cancer Council 
Sunsmart program, Chittaway Bay Public School continues to implement strategies to further promote sun safety 
in our school. 
One of the components of our program is that we will be supplying sunscreen in classrooms for children to self-
apply when needed. This is entirely optional and there will be no mandatory requirement for students to apply 
sunscreen. Sunscreen is currently the only topical agent that can be applied at school without formal permission. 
Sunscreen will be available to all students so it is important that we are aware if your child is intolerant of or 
allergic to it. The sunscreen we use is the National Breast Cancer Foundation SPF50Plus Every day Sunscreen.  
We have always had a strict school based sun safe policy. If students do not have a hat, they are required to play 
in the COLA or in a shaded area. We would appreciate your support in this by encouraging your child to remember 
to take their hat to school each day and labelling it clearly with their name as we are very aware that hats get lost 
all of the time. 
 
Week 6 Strategies for bullying 
All students have a right to feel safe and be safe. If your child is being bullied here are some ideas about what you 
can do. 

• Talk to someone about it. Find a trusted friend, teacher or carer who will listen to how you feel, be 
supportive, and perhaps even help you work out what to do. 

• Talk to your friends - they can help you tell a teacher or your parents or just to feel better. 

• Talk to your parents - tell them all about what's been happening. 

• Talk to your teacher or another staff member - tell them all about what’s been happening. If you don't 
want to do this in public, make an excuse to see the teacher about something else, for example your 
homework. 

Try a few of the strategies that have worked for others. Only try these strategies if you are not in any immediate 
danger of being physically hurt and you feel confident you can do them. 

• Ignore the bullying - turn your back and walk away. 

• Act unimpressed or pretend you don't care what they say or do to you. You could say 'okay' and walk 
away. 

• Use strong, assertive statements, starting with the word ‘I’; tell the other person ‘I want you to stop that’ 
in a strong confident voice. Practice this with your friends. 

• Use ‘fogging’ which means making a joking or funny comment that makes the other person think you 
don't care about what they say. 

• Ask your friends to speak up for you. And remember to do the same for them! 
Try to stay positive and focus on all the things that you do well, the people who like you and 
care about you. Having positive friends and people who care about you is important. Good friends respect, 
encourage and support you. They care for your wellbeing and are fun to be around.  
 
Attendance Matters! 
Travel  
Families are encouraged to travel during school holidays. If travel during school term is necessary, discuss this with 
your child’s school. An Application for Extended Leave may need to be completed. If this is the case, the principal 
will either approve or decline the application. If approved, absences relating to travel will be marked as leave on 
the roll and therefore contribute to your child’s total absences for the year. In some circumstances, students may 
be eligible to enrol in distance education for travel periods over 50 school days. This should be discussed with your 
child’s school. 



 

 

Have a great week of learning CBPS. 
Nish Green 
Principal 
 
Library News 
Overdue Books 
Please check at home for any overdue books and return to the library. 
Thank You  
A.Bailey 
 
 
Bookclub 
Book Club provides a fun & convenient way of bring the best in 
children’s literature into your home. When ordering from Book 
Club, you are not only helping our children, but you are also 
helping our school – 20% goes back to your school in Scholastic 
rewards which are used to buy library/teaching resources. 

Orders for the last Scholastic Book Club, no. 8, need to be 
placed on LOOP by Monday November 30, to ensure 
delivery before the end of the school year. 

 
 
 
School App 

Communication is an important part of any school and helps with the smooth running 
and organisation for both families and the school. Our school has a school app which 
can be downloaded onto your phone. Chittaway Bay Public School Skoolbag App is for 

parents and the school community. Download this App to be kept up to date with everything that is happening at 
CBPS. It features Events, News, Newsletters, Documents, and push notification alerts direct from the School. 
 
 
School Banking – School Banking has resumed. 
School Banking day is Wednesday. Each week you need to hand your bank book to your teacher for collection. 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.  
 
P&C Cookbook 
Unfortunately, we have had to make the decision to delay the printing of the school cookbook till next year due to 
not having enough recipes submitted and pre order forms returned to the office. The school cookbook would be a 
wonderful keepsake for you and your children but we really need your support to make it happen. Cookbook 
recipe submissions will remain open until further notice and can be made through 
www.publishedauthors.com.au  
We hope all our children and families will contribute and support our amazing school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Canteen Online  

The canteen now has online ordering. 
Just go to flexischools.com.au to register to begin ordering online.  
 
 
 
Canteen Roster  
Term 4– Week 6 
 
Mon     16/11:    closed 
Tues          17 /11:   K Donnelly, A Hancock 
Wed     18/11:    K Donnelly, S Reynolds 
Thurs       19/11:    K Donnelly, A Hancock 
Fri      20/11:    K Donnelly, S Ottley, N Hillier 
 
Term 4 – Week 7 
Mon     23/11:    closed 
Tues          24/11:    K Donnelly, M Giles 
Wed     2511:    K Donnelly, M Giles 
Thurs     26/11:    K Donnelly, A Hancock 
Fri     27/11:    K Donnelly, A Hancock 
 
Term 4 – Week 6 
Mon      30/11:    closed 
Tues        1/12:    K Donnelly, A Hancock 
 
Please phone Karen Donnelly on the Canteen mobile phone - 0421 016 640 
 
Closed in shoes must be worn at all times in the canteen. Thongs and sandals are not allowed due to Health and 
Safety regulations. 
 
The Uniform Shop – open Term 3 Please place your orders in the white box and they will be filled on a Friday. 
Fridays at 8.45 – 9.30am (school term only) 
In the community room – Lay-bys available 
Orders and money, marked “Uniform Shop” may be placed in the box in the Office.  
Our uniform is black shoes, no coloured laces etc, please. 
 
Berkeley Vale Campus Uniform Shop 
Please see link for uniform information Yr 6-Yr 7 
https://www.facebook.com/254610048011069/posts/1775999429205449/?d=n 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Teeballers wanted! 

 

We train locally at Kurraba Oval and play at Bateau Bay. All abilities welcome.  

 

Call or sms Jess on 0422508623 

 

Jesse Trigg 

Wolvettes Softball Club 

https://www.facebook.com/254610048011069/posts/1775999429205449/?d=n


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

MUMS JUDO 
Thursdays 6.30pm – Chittaway Bay Public 

School Hall 
Commencing Thursday 15th Oct.  

A great opportunity to start a group physical activity and  

build confidence with other mums who are willing to try something new ! 

Be taught by a female black belt and Chittaway mum of two teenage daughters,  

who has a PhD in Exercise Physiology and lectures at Ourimbah University. 

 

 
 

This session has been initiated by a couple of our judo mums  

who want to try the sport, and they are looking for others to join them.  

No experience required.  

No cost for the first 4 week trial period. 

No mat fee for the entire term – Just $140.00 registration/insurance annual fee with Judo 

NSW. 
We would like more females in our Judo Club 

www.judocentralcoast.com.au    FACEBOOK: judocentralcoast 
Shane.Alvisio@gmail.com   or     0410 044 2 

 
 
 

http://www.judocentralcoast.com.au/
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ONE CULTURE MARINERS FREE INCLUSIVE FOOTBALL EVENT 
Join us for a FREE fun day of football, music, player visits, giveaways & so much more! 
Sunday 1st of November 9am - 11am @ The Football Grounds, 224 The Entrance Rd, Erina NSW 
Register now for this event or get in contact with us to find out more! 
 

https://goo.gl/maps/k4zojZcmhEkRayoi6


 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jo-Anne Whitelaw  Piano – Keyboard Teacher  0418 387 391 

The lessons cost $18 per lesson, with a small discount for siblings, and 
run for 45 mins per lesson. 
 
Keyboards will be provided for the lessons, and there will be a fee for 
the books used in the lessons. 
 
If you are interested in your child taking part in these lessons, please 
notify the school office. 
 

R J STIMSON 

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT  ABN 78 694 488 716 

Personal and Professional Service, All Accounting, Taxation and Business Requirements for Individuals, 

Partnerships, Trusts, Companies and Superannuation Funds. 

After Hours Appointments Available 

Contact Russell on     Ph 4355 4898/   0422 953 779 

Email:    russell@rjstimson.com.au 
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This newsle tter contains paid advertisements. This does not imply that the school endorses the supplier or product. 


